
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 24 August 2021, 
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Mathieson (IM)

John Bowman (JB)

APOLOGIES
Frank Stevenson (FS)

Alison Hood (AH)
Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)
IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews (JA)
Alistair Godfrey (AG)

Councillor G Laing (GL)

Number of public attending:  9
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Frank Stevenson, Alison Hood, Councillor’s Jarvis and James.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Acceptance of the Minute of the 22 June 2021 meeting was agreed, proposed, and seconded by JB & IM.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Pelican Crossing – JB advised he had not received any further updates.  Action:  GL to take forward.   
ii) Dog Fouling and Litter – EC contacted Councillor James after the June 2021 meeting seeking an update.  EC advised- the dog warden thought the dog fouling had not increased in any way and asked if anyone noticing a member of the public not picking up the dog foul to take photographs and upload the photographs onto the Perth & Kinross council portal.  

The update provided at the meeting on 24 August 2021 was incorrect.  The correct update should be as follows:  Councillor James contacted the dog warden and mentioned the amount of dog fouling that was being experienced in Luncarty, I made particular mention of the football field as it is totally unacceptable for dogs to foul in an area where children are playing. The dog warden promised to make extra patrols in the area in the hope catching irresponsible dog owners and educating them to prevent this from happening in the future.

The Council have moved away from providing dog waste bins, preferring to use multipurpose waste bins to accept all sorts of litter including suitably bagged dog waste.

There are no plans to add any further bins in Luncarty as it is felt that the area is fairly well serviced already and it is not just a matter of providing the bins but also the ongoing servicing of them.

iii) Belvedere House – EC was unable to provide an update as none had been received from Network Rail.  Item carried forward.
iv)CTLR – carried forward as no update received relating to the re- routing of a core path.  The number of objections it was thought should lead to a Public Inquiry being set up.  Item carried forward.
vi)Overhanging Rhododendron bushes near the Memorial Hall, Planton Path had been reported via the Council Portal.  This has since been cut back by a member of the public.  Discussion around what was acceptable in terms of trimming hedges appeared to be at odds between Perth & Kinross Council policy and Greenspace.  PKC issued guidance on Twitter relating to overhanging branches onto paths.  Member of public raised issue of weeds at kerbside on roads, road sweepers did not dislodge these.  GL advised road sweepers were not designed for this and advised PKC currently discussing whether or not to use weed killer at all in future.  Many people are against pesticides.  GL advised in another local village locals trimmed a hedge themselves to allow for safe walking on a pavement.  

4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update.  It was noted scrambling motorbikes have been in the area and thought a culprit had been identified.
JB will make contact with new Locality Inspector which will allow us to issue an invitation to attend a meeting.

5. 
DENMARKFIELD FARM – Re-wilding project


Ellie Corsie provided a short presentation outlining proposed plans for rewilding some fields (approx 90 acres) nearest to Denmarkfield House.  She started working on the project in March and has an intern working alongside her.  The new owners are very keen on maximizing the site for ecosystem sustainably, creating a mosaic of different grasslands, scrub, wild flowers etc. This project will be ongoing for several years, although some plants were planted to try to speed up the re-wilding process, however things will progress naturally with time.  The area was arable farming and the Re-wilding Project Team is considering allotments for the community to grow organic fruit and vegetables.  It was noted a long queue to get an allotment in Perth.  A cost would be incurred but not for profit.  A scoping out plan will be undertaken in particular to take into account vehicular access, car park and possibly toilet facilities.  IM advised Luncarty in Bloom had considered a Community Orchard – maybe this could be incorporated into the allotment area.

Ms Corsie advised the new owners had not been advised at the time of purchase regarding the Luncarty South Development scheme.  She continued to say the whole of the development could not go ahead as the current road infrastructure is not suitable.   GB advised the Community Council had objected the development approximately 3 years ago.

Friends of Denmarkfield have a Facebook page and Denmarkfield rewilding project has Facebook and Instagram accounts.


GL suggested this project lent itself for school trips and maybe even running courses.  The overall project is very similar to one already running in Caputh.  Ms Corsie advised she had volunteered at the Black Haugh Community Farm whilst living in the area.  GL asked if a video was available to watch.  GB asked if Ms Corsie had done any marketing and advised one of the attendees at the meeting was a journalist.
6
(a)    PLANNING UPDATE
IM advised only 2 new planning applications for our area both are for house extensions.

JA asked the Community Council what their views were on the eye sore at the end of the Luncarty Football pitch with all the cabins.  Short discussion around this and nobody was able to advise who owned the land.  Action: JA to take this forward.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£364.04 currently in the bank after paying website fees.  7p was received in interest.
MH confirmed the accounts would be completed at the end of August as per Council instruction and ready to discuss at our AGM meeting in October

7.      CTLR
No update other than what was mentioned above.

8.  ACTIVE TRAVEL ROUTE
The project restarted after a short pause and continues with its Concept Design. Options are currently being worked on regarding land ownership of land on the proposed route will be utilised.  The Project Manager met with President of the Luncarty Crescent Residents Association to discuss the crossing point over the Schochie Burn went well.  The proposed option of crossing the Schochie to the west of the crescent, near the drying greens was seen as a satisfactory option.  A number of details are required to be worked on this section of the route on the south of the burn including future maintenance of the bridge and path.  Initial discussions with Stewart Milne who own the land to the south of the burn have taken place.  A newsletter is being prepared to share with residents in September 2021.
The next key milestone will be to publish the first draft of the Concept Design report.  It is hoped this will include details of the route, with particular focus and detail on the more complex sections with updated estimated costs.  It is hoped this will be available in October.

9.  ROADS
Although not in attendance this evening, FS raised incidents via PKC regarding the general state of road surfaces at both the southern end of Marshall Way (adjacent to the road surface previously addressed) and between Luncarty slip road and Redgorton crossroads.   GB advised when this was raised approx two years ago, we were advised this was acceptable for use.  With the extra volume of traffic this has probably changed.  
10. LUNCARTY IN BLOOM

IM advised the blooms were looking well.  Wild flower planting result had been mixed probably due to the lateness of planting and they were now considering ordering winter plants.  IM went onto say they had considered planting a community orchard similar to one in Newburgh for the community.
GB asked if the restoration to the Cart which had been received by Luncarty In Bloom.  IM confirmed it had been repaired and painted, currently unsure where to locate it.  It was noted the seed barrow was showing signs of deterioration.  It is possible the cart might be placed there however, would need to be bolted into place at that point in time.  
11.
CORRESPONDENCE

EC advised very little in the way of correspondence other than contact notification of submissions for Community Investment Funds was open again and submissions required by 3 September 2021.  It was noted another fund recently launched by VisitScotland in partnership with Museums Galleries Scotland and supported by National Lottery Heritage Fund to provide an opportunity to put on events which tell stories that are unique or important to them – awards range from £500 - £5,000. This round of funding applications to be completed and submitted by 1 October 2021 and a further round will open on 24 January 2022.  

12.   CORE PATHS
No update.
13.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

GB advised he met with Dave Stubbs, PKC plus representatives from the Football Teams.  A survey had been undertaken to find out where the water came from at the small swing area within Langlands Park.  The water is run off from the banking at the side of the park.  It was noted the middle of the park the ground was very hard and would need to be broken up in some way.  


GB advised no update had been received so far from the NHS regarding the Pharmacy application.  The meeting was due to take place on 10 August 2021.  The Post Office application was linked to a successful Pharmacy application.  
11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 28 September 2021 
· 26 October 2021 (being our AGM as well as our normal meeting)
 

(Meeting closed at 20.52)


